CONFIDENTIAL



Notes of Patient Participation Group Zoom Meeting held on 

Wednesday 17th June 2020 at 5.00 pm
Participants:
John Stockham – Chairman





Jill Brennan
Diana Stockham - Secretary





Shona Reuss
Julie Tullett – Practice Manager




Barbara Brown


Donald Bone 







Ron Lawrie

Sarah Hall







Heather Hook

Apologies:  Sue Brooks and Melanie Randall – both suffered “technical issues”.
Agenda:
1. Introduction by Julie on Zoom (Coronavirus pandemic prevented normal meeting) and minutes of meeting 4th March 2020.
2. Up-date on operation of the Practice and any significant problems / issues, including staff well-being / absences due to the virus.
3. Forthcoming ‘flu clinics – practical issues - anticipated demand – more clinics? – advance planning – PPG involvement
4. Date of next meeting.
1. Introduction and Minutes of last meeting: - Julie introduced the meeting via Zoom and John referred to the minutes of the last meeting on 4th March and said that there were no actions to report on, no issues raised, so the minutes were taken as read.
2. Up-dates on the operation of the Practice during pandemic: - Julie fully up-dated the members on how the Practice had been operating during the pandemic.  The doctors are carrying out telephone and video consultations wherever possible and seeing patients at the surgery when necessary. They are still carrying out home visits where necessary, wearing PPE and have, at times, carried out the consultation on the doorstep! Patients must wear face coverings before entering the Practice. Overall, it is working very well.
On arrival, as the door is kept closed, patients use the intercom by the front door and are then admitted. The Receptionist takes the patient’s temperature and asks covid questions.  Patients are either sent in or asked to wait in their car for the doctor to phone them and will come out to the car if appropriate.  Four patients are permitted in the downstairs waiting room and two upstairs at any one time. 
In the early stages there was difficulty obtaining enough PPE.  50 masks previously cost £3-50, went up to £35 and now are £100.  Julie said that she had driven to Dartford and to Essex to obtain supplies.
Patients have been amazing.  One wanted to raise £100 for a care package for the hospital and actually raised £1,800.  Patients have been bringing in goodie-bags for the staff and have been making bags for the doctors’ scrubs, as well as ear-protectors for wearing visors.  Domino’s have donated pizzas for the staff.  Ron mentioned that he had attended the Surgery several times during the pandemic and had received excellent service.  John suggested that to counter negative comments made by the small minority, Julie could put a piece on the website about all these these positive gestures.  Julie agreed.
John asked how many of the Practice’s patients had died from covid-19 and Julie replied only one and that Maidstone Hospital has operated at only 40% capacity during the pandemic.  The Covid Assessment Hub at Larkfield was predicted to deal with up to 300 patients per day, but has only averaged around 10.

Barbara commented on the covid information posted on the Practice website.  Julie commented that Dr Prince had put a message on the phone system about the procedure for patients when attending. 

Julie explained that at the beginning of the pandemic, the number of phone lines was increased by 50%, but with the doctors carrying out consultations by phone, this still results in busy lines.  Patients have to ring back.  Diana suggested that a message could be put on the website explain this.
Julie said that the staff had been brilliant and had demonstrated a real united front.  John asked if any of the staff had to self-isolate and she replied that two had.

Julie said that weekend cover had been maintained, as had extended hours on Monday.  The PCN rota between Snodland, Thornills and West Malling starts again on 1st July.
3. ‘Flu Clinics -  Julie said that arrangements for the way in which this year’s ‘flu clinics would operate will clearly depend on government and NHS advice nearer the time.  John mentioned that he had seen comments in the press that there might be a greater demand for ‘flu jabs this year due to people being concerned about the impact of the coronavirus on contracting ‘flu.  Also, if social distancing is still in place, there might have to be more clinics to cope with numbers.  Julie replied that she was looking at all options and was even considering if a “drive through” system might be possible.  A plan will be put in place in good time, in consultation with the PPG. 
In concluding the meeting, John expressed the thanks of the PPG to Julie for doing a fantastic job of “crisis management” during this unprecedented situation.
4. Date of next meeting – potentially September dependent on progress of the virus, government advice and social distancing requirements – to be agreed in due course, possibly via Zoom again.  Julie mentioned the conference room facility allowing for remote telephone conference calls which could be used.
(Notes taken by Diana Stockham)
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